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 Council News 

March/April 2018 

Dear Readers 

 

I trust you all had a happy and safe Easter.  I took a trip down south to catch up with my family 

and take a break from the heat. 

 

It was a very busy week leading up to the Easter break, starting off with road inspections with the 

Councillors.   We left on Saturday 24th March and travelled up to Mt Augustus which was to be our 

base for the next few days.  We carried out the inspections of the roads in the Eastern side of our 

shire observing the damage caused by the recent rains.  Over this time we inspected over 200  

kilometres of shire gravel roads.   With the council meeting scheduled for the Wednesday we held 

it at Mt Augustus Station.  We had three meetings in total for the day, Audit Meeting, Biosecurity 

Meeting as well as the Ordinary Council Meeting.  A big thanks to Don Hammarquist for providing 

the venue and to Cathy for the catering. 

 

 

 

The shire’s contract accountant Sue Voloczi has advised that she will not be renewing her             

contract with the shire as she plans to retire come end of June.  The shire will now need to tender 

for a new accounting and financial contractor. 

I have had a detailed discussion with our EH/BS regarding the establishment of a ‘Public Pool’                

utilising the existing pool situated at the Tourist Precinct. I have provided a copy of Darkan’s  

methodology and hope to replicate this to suit our requirements and gain approval from the 

Health Department. I am targeting having this sorted and operation for next summer. 

I have been advised by WALGA that the City of Perth are once again running the ‘Banners in the 

Terrace’ competition, the school has indicated that they would like to design and construct a       

banner, accordingly I have registered them and they will go through the necessary stages. 
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 Council News 

On the 20th March the shire took possession of a new 140M Caterpillar Grader.  The old grader was 

purchased by Smith and Broughton whom transported it back to Perth.   

 

The council has decided to donate the shire’s old Steiger Tractor to the Carnarvon Speedway Club.  
The Steiger was purchased in 2013 for $5000, and it has exceeded its projected operational life by 
a number of years.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

             

The ANZAC Day Service will be held outside the Council Office, due to the new cenotaph not being 

ready for this year’s ceremony.  After the service the Junction Pub & Tourist Park will be putting on 

a BBQ lunch and meat raffles.  I hope to see you all there. 

 

John McCleary, JP 
Chief Executive Officer  
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COUNCIL MEETING DATES 2018 
 

Wednesday  21st February 2018 

 

Wednesday  28th March 2018 

 

Thursday   26th April 2018 

 

Wednesday  30th May 2018 

 

Wednesday  27th June 2018 

 

Wednesday  25th July 2018 

 

Wednesday  29th August 2018 

 

Wednesday  19th September 2018 

 

Wednesday  31st October 2018 

 

Wednesday  28th November 2018 

 

Friday   14th December 2018 

 

All Audit Committee meetings commence at 8.00am. Council meetings commence at 

8.30am.  All meeting will be held at the Shire Council Chamber, 4 Scott Street,      

Gascoyne Junction. 
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Rutter’s Creek Blast - Making improvement to the Northern ap-

proach on the Landor, Mt Augustus road. 

Pre blast looking south 

Landor, Mt Augustus Road 
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 Rutter’s Creek on the Landor Mt Augustus road. 
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Date: 

Time: 

Doctors Visit  

 
A CHILD HEALTH NURSE WILL ALSO ACCOMPANY THE 

DOCTOR ON THIS VISIT. 
IF YOU WISH FOR YOUR CHILD TO SEE THE NURSE 

PLEASE PHONE 99430988 
 

Gascoyne Junction         

Community Resource      

Centre    
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Local Carnarvon bike rider Cody Upton took out the win in the Coral Coast Helicopter Services 2018 
Kickstarters Gascoyne Dash Moto division and was also fastest overall, King of the Dash' with an 
overall time of 4:09:45 over the 404 kilometres. Second place overall Moto went to Andy Brack 
4:24:02 and third was Stephen 'Duck"Mitchell 4:29:07. 

In the Auto division Shane and Curtis Elphinstone in first place 4:16:45 with second place going to 
Darren Agrella/Ryan Barton 4:34:03 and third Jared Percival/Darryn Beckett. 

 

KICKSTARTERS 

GASCOYNE DASH 

29 March - 1 April 2018 

- First lot of Buggies arriving at Gregory Street Gascoyne Junction. -  
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Sandy Mason and crew at one of the check points  
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Photo’s By: Diane Kempton & Robyn Perry. 
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Newsletter  

27/03/2018 

It has been very busy at the school since the 
last school newsletter: 

 Two students  have achieved 100%       
attendance  up to week 8 of this term.  

 75% of students are meeting the            
Department attendance target of 90%! 

 The Ketawa (Indonesian) classes are up 
and running despite the frustration with 
internet speed, lock outs and computers 
generally being computers. 

 Students can greet people in Indonesian. 

 Staff can greet people in Indonesian. 

 The weather readings are being done  
consistently with students accompanying 
Mrs Walker to the weather station. 

 Term 1 testing, upon which we gauge   
student progress from year to year is  
complete. 

 0 red slips have been given 

 5 orange slips have been given. That is 
about 1 a week and  

 an average of 125 positive behaviour     
instances have been recorded (that is 
about 5 positives a day).   

 As a result, 

 All students attended the Swim camp in 
Carnarvon. 

And still the events keep coming!!  

Over the next few weeks students are to be    
involved in : 

 designing a banner for the Shire of Upper 
Gascoyne to be flown at the Banners on 
the Terrace display in Perth. 

 preparing an Indonesian assembly item 
for parents. The Ketawa assembly 
(meaning laughter in Indonesian) is 
scheduled for Friday 12th April at 
10:30am.   

Come along with us for the ride and an exciting 
end to term.  As always please contact me with 
any queries or concerns. Enjoy your Easter 
break. 

Best wishes, 

Chris  

Congratulations to these three students 

who received Merit awards at the recent 

assembly 

Bridie Walker 

 

For completing work         

independently, correctly 

and neatly. 

Congratulations Bridie. 

 

 

Sahneiah Chong-Wee 

For consistent and  

positive work habits.  

 

Congratulations Shneiah. 

 

 

Barney McTaggart 

 

For completing tasks         

independently, particu-

larly his look, say, cov-

er, write, check during 

spelling. 

 

Congratulations Barney 

 

PRINCIPAL’S  POST Award Winners 
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Sahneiah Chong-Wee  and  Levi Chong-Wee 

    100%   
 

Attendance from 31/1 to  28/3/18         
80/80 days 

Our school needed four school council             
members for 2018. 

1. One Staff representative 

2. Two Parent representatives  

3. and 1 Community representative 

 Thank you for the people who showed an          
interest in this important role. 

I am happy to advise that  

 Mr Jarrod Walker volunteered as a parent 
representative 

 Mr Peter Polakiewicz volunteered as a school 
representative. 

We welcome these gentleman to our Council and 
thank them for their interest. 

Our first meeting Council Meeting is scheduled for 
3:00pm on 11th April 2018. 

If you would like to participate in the school in any 

way, but feel the Council is not for you, please 

consider becoming a member of the Parents and 

Citizens Association. We anticipate that this group 

will meet prior to the Council Meeting on the last 

Wednesday of each school term or as required by 

the P& C. 

Please direct any queries to Mrs Blanche  Walker 

on 99430515. 

Special announcement  

Ms Jodie Gibson has also indicated  

She will volunteer as a Council  

Member.  Thank you Jodie. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Friday 30th March 

Good Friday 

Monday 2nd April   

Easter Monday. 

Tuesday  3rd April 

Easter Tuesday 

Children do not attend school 

Wednesday 4th April 

Children return to school 

Chris at Network meeting 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO BOOK AN APPOINTMENT 

WITH MR POLAKIEWICZ REGARDING YOUR CHILD”S  

PROGRESS BEFORE END OF TERM 

Monday 9th April 

Speech pathologist in 

Wednesday 11th April  

School Council Meeting 3:00pm 

Friday 13th April 

10:30 assembly 

Last day of school . 

Students return Tuesday 1st May to begin      

Term 2. 

COMING EVENTS 

Can you do 

this??? 



 20 

 

 

 

 

The Swim Camp provided staff with a unique opportunity to observe each child in a variety 

of contexts. It allowed a privileged glimpse into how each child may think, create, problem 

solve, deal with challenges and frustrations and to manage themselves in an adult world.  

This arms us with more understanding and the opportunity to develop and encourage the 

best for each student within the day to day programming at the school.  

We were proud of the way your children conducted themselves over the five days. They 

were extremely busy, tired and hot but despite this for the most part they were well        

mannered, inquisitive, question-ing, and cooperative.  

Congratulations to all students on the achievements of earning swimming certificates as 

well as working as a team across different contexts.  

Thank you to the volunteers from the OTC, The Carnarvon Heritage Foundation and 

Westut Plantation for sharing their passion and expertise with the students.  

Also to staff and swim instructors from Carnarvon Aquatic Centre, staff from Carnarvon 

Community College, PCYC, Helping Minds, Winter sun Caravan Park and Sunset Café for 

their care and assistance.  

Thank you to Parents and Carers for trusting us with the care of your child/children.  

And thank you to our own dedicated staff - Blanche Walker, Karen Coffin, Jodie Gibson 

and Peter Polakiewicz for providing positive role models and excellent support to each and  

every child.  

NEXT STOP…..PERTH! Stay tuned.  
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 AUTHOR TALK  

“Carnarvon as inspiration for The Lucky Galah”  

CARNARVON SPACE & TECHNOLOGY MUSEUM  

10am-11am Saturday April 21st, 2018  

FREE EVENT – LIGHT REFRESHMENTS PROVIDED  

Tracy Sorensen, author of The Lucky Galah (Picador, 2018) will present a 

brief author talk and morning tea at the Carnarvon Space & Technology Museum 

at 10am on Saturday April 21, 2018.  

The book: Set in the fictional town of Port Badminton, the book revolves 

around the lives of radar technician Evan Johnson and his wife Linda in the lead-

up to the moon landing. It is narrated by a pink and grey galah.  

The author: Tracy grew up in Carnarvon, spending her primary and high 

school years (1969-1980) in town. She now lives in Bathurst, NSW, where she 

works as a writer, video maker and teacher.  

The talk: Tracy will speak about how Carnarvon inspired many of the places 

and events depicted in her novel, including the town’s involvement in the 1969 

moon landing, the One Mile Jetty, Chinaman’s Pool and the Blow Holes.  

All welcome. RSVP by text to 0414 955 049 or tsoren@tpg.com.au  

For more info go to http://squawkingalah.com.au/projects/the-lucky-galah/  

The Museum is located at Mahoney Avenue, Carnarvon, Western Australia next to the OTC Satellite 

Dish https://www.carnarvonmuseum.org.au/  
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 WA local rockmelon safe to eat                                                                                10 April 2018  

Carnarvon rockmelons are safe to eat. The tasty, healthy WA fruit will under-go additional testing to en-

sure consumer safety after rockmelons grown in the Eastern States were tragically infected with Lis-

teria.  

Nationals WA Member for North West Central Vince Catania visited Carnarvon rockmelon growers to 

discuss the impact that the perception that WA produce is also tainted has had on this growing season.  

Mr Catania said “Rockmelons grown here in Carnarvon are the best in Australia and are recognised na-

tionally and internationally as a safe and delicious fruit that people can rely on for freshness every time 

they buy one.”  

“The public perception that all rockmelons are anything other than safe to eat couldn’t be further from 

the truth.”  

“All of the affected rockmelons were from one grower in NSW and all of the remaining produce has 

been destroyed with none of the rockmelons produced there having come to WA.”  

A recent outbreak of Listeria in rockmelons from one grower in Nericon NSW has led to the widespread 

fear in consumers that all rockmelons are unsafe to eat.  

Carnarvon rockmelon growers Anthony and Graham Kuzmicich said “We have been working closely 

with Coles and Woolworths to implement additional measures that guarantees our melons are fit for 

consumption and are of the highest quality and freshness.”  

“We need WA consumers to support WA growers,” Mr Kuzmicich said.  

Mr Catania said “West Australian consumers expect that the best fruits, vegetables and herbs are 

grown in Carnarvon and the Gascoyne region and they can shop with confidence knowing that that is 

still the case.”  

“These voluntarily safeguards put in place by Carnarvon growers ensure that consumers can continue 

to buy the best rockmelons in Australia with the full confidence that the only thing they can expect is de-

licious flavour and a full stomach.”  

ENDS  

For media enquiries please contact Vince Catania on 9941 2999 or email  

 northwest@mp.wa.gov.au  
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Midwest cancer patients will be at home with new hostel 

 

The Midwest Cancer Hostel will provide rural communities with access to the health services they need, as 

close to home as possible, when it opens its doors later thisyear. 

WA Country Health Service’s Acting Regional Director Midwest, 

Karen Street, said the hostel was an important development for 
the region, which will enable people to live as part of their  

community while also receiving the support and treatment they 

require. 

“A cancer journey can be long and arduous; more an uphill trek 
than an actual journey. 

 

“Providing health services as close to home as possible is an important step in the health and wellbeing of our 

rural communities and the hostel is closely located behind the recently completed Midwest Cancer Centre to 

ensure patients are near to their treatment facilities. 

“With seven double rooms, the accommodation is great news for not only the people receiving treatment, but 
their carers too,” said Karen. 

Careful consideration has gone into the design of the new hostel which will provide a welcoming, non-clinical, 

safe, secure and culturally appropriate facility for patients traveling to the Midwest for their cancer treatment. 

“The brief was simple – to create a home away from home and I think we have achieved that.” 

Senior architect Nick Silich, SPH Architecture and Interiors, is pleased with the progress of the hostel, which 

will allow patients to be treated and cared for in modern, state-of-the-art facilities close to their families and 
loved ones. 

“At the heart of the design is the focus on patient recovery and wellbeing,” said Nick. 

“Meandering paths, thoughtful landscaping and entry from the rear of the units through the outdoor areas all 

help to provide a layered transition between the public and private spaces.” 

Raked ceilings in all the rooms will also provide patients with a sense of openness and light. 

The $1.38 million Midwest Cancer Hostel is being constructed by the WA Country Health Service on behalf of 

the Australian Government’s Health and Hospitals Fund (HHF). 

It is expected to be completed mid-year and will be a welcome addition to those who need a ‘home away 
from home.’ 

The Midwest Cancer Hostel is being delivered as part of a $5.48 million commitment in Geraldton which has 

already seen the construction of a six chair, one bed chemotherapy unit completed in 2016. 

Both projects are part of the Strengthening Cancer Services in Regional Western Australia initiative; a $22.9 

million commitment by the Australian Government which will see 10 projects delivered by WACHS across the 
State. 

WACHS media contact: Clare Paterson, 9223 8754 

The new Midwest Cancer Hostel is under       
construction. 

http://wacountry.health.wa.gov.au/index.php?eID=tx_cms_showpic&file=uploads%2Fpics%2FED-CO-18-19184__eDoc_-_CO_-_MCH_external_view_2_.JPG&md5=ade85ce1a3e776c2d705710d3af825f8b92cfe81&parameters%5B0%5D=YTo0OntzOjU6IndpZHRoIjtzOjQ6IjgwMG0iO3M6NjoiaGVpZ2h0I
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Yarning Spot - North side of the River 
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GASCOYNE 

JUNCTION 

CRAFT GROUP 

CALENDAR 

24th and 25th Feb   Untutored Workshop 

24th and 25th March   Untutored Workshop 

14h April – 29th April   April School Holidays and Easter 

14th and 15th April   Dongara Autumn Craft Round Up Road Trip 

28th and 29th April   Tutored Workshop TBC 

11th – 13th May    Music Festival (Sculpture Trail) 

2nd – 4th June    Junction Craft Group Reunion Weekend 

16th and 17th June   Tutored Weekend 

30th June – 15th July   School Holidays 

11th and 12th August   Untutored Craft Weekend 

15th and 16th Sept   Untutored Craft Weekend 

22nd Sept – 7th Oct   School Holidays/Landor Races 

13th and 14th Oct   Mosaic Workshop 

24th and 25th Nov   Christmas Craft 

 

For any queries please contact the Secretary 

Rachael Funnell 

Phone: 99430537 

junctioncraft@gmail.com 
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BUSY BEE DATES 2018  

         17/18 March  

          5/6 May  

         16/17 June  

          28/29 July  

          11/12 August  

Please contact junctionraceclub@hotmail.com for more             

information  
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WALGA’s RoadWise Program is running this free and nationally accredited course. Participants 

will be provided with the knowledge and skills to competently check and fit child car restraints in 

vehicles, and will become part of a state-wide network of qualified Type 1 Fitters. 

Course details 

Cost: Free of charge 

Registration opens: Wednesday 14 March 

Registration closes: Wednesday 4 April (or when max. participant numbers are reached) 

This course is delivered in two parts:  

Preference will be given to individuals intending to offer a fitting service to the community, and who 

have a limited number of Fitters in their current area. To allow as many organisations to attend as pos-

sible, ONLY ONE REGISTRATIONS PER ORGANISATION will be accepted. Additional registrations 

may be sent through and will be allocated to any remaining positions.  

When registering please ensure you provide the following documents: - A completed and signed       

registration form (attached) - A copy of your $10 million public liability/ certificate of currency  

Register by Wednesday 4 April (registration closes on this date, or when maximum participant numbers 

are reached).  

 For further information contact : Tammie Deshon — Road Safety Project Officer (Child Car Restraints) - 

tdeshon@walga.asn.au or 9213 2070 Engel Prendergast — Senior Road Safety Consultant - eprender-

gast@walga.asn.au or 0437 413 225  
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   March 

 2 Jane McTaggart 

 2 Karen Coffin 

 6  Genevieve Robinson 

 9 Tomas Fletcher 

 20 Georgie Hammarquist 

 23 David Hammarquist 

 29  Patrick starr 

   April 

 3 Mitchell Hoseason Smith 

 8 Bridie Walker 

 11 Riley Mckeough 

   May 

 3 Dylon Hoseason - Smith 

 5 Kevan ‘’Pronto’’Brand 

 18 Betty Fletcher 

 27 Barney McTaggart 

Aluminium Cans 

Dear Community members please 

take your aluminium cans to the 

wool bales at the Junction Pub. 

So they can be sent to Carnarvon 

and sold for scrap where the 

money is then donated back to 

community groups such as the 

Gascoyne School of the Air and 

the Royal Flying Doctor. 

John Wheelock 

Carnarvon 

Got a Birthday coming up? Contact 

the Gassy Gossip by email at 

crc@uppergascoyne.wa.gov.au  

 

A BIG THUMBS UP TO PETER WINDIE 

AND THE CREW FOR THEIR HARD WORK.   

THEY ARE VERY THOROUGH, GET STUCK   

INTO THEIR WORK STRAIGHT AWAY 

AND LEAVE EVERYTHING TIDY 

         THANKS GUYS     

JOHN AND JENNIFER  
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 Easy Main Course Meals 

Method 

STEP 1 Score a cross in the base of each tomato then cover with boiling water in a              
heatproof bowl. 

STEP 2 Leave for 30 seconds then transfer to a bowl of cold water. 

STEP 3 Peel the skin away and finely chop the flesh. 

STEP 4 Grind or chop the saffron threads and place in a small bowl with a tablespoon of 
hot water. 

STEP 5 Rub half the salt and pepper over the lamb cutlets. 

STEP 6 Heat the oil in a large deep frying pan and brown both sides of the cutlets over 
medium heat. 

STEP 7 Remove the cutlets and set aside. 

STEP 8 Add the pork to the pan and brown. 

STEP 9 Remove the pork and set aside. 

STEP 10 Add the capsicum and beans to the pan and cook, stirring for 2-3 minutes. 

STEP 11 Increase the heat to high and add the chorizo, paprika and chilli flakes. 

STEP 12 Cook, stirring for 20 seconds or until aromatic. 

STEP 13 Add the rice and stir to coat in the oil and spices. 

STEP 14 Add the tomato and stir for one minute or until bubbling. 

STEP 15 Return the pork to the pan with the juices and stir. 

STEP 16 Pour in the saffron and liquid, the chicken stock and the remaining salt and    
pepper. 

STEP 17 Arrange the lamb cutlets on top of the rice mixture and sprinkle with the        
rosemary. 

STEP 18 Bring to the boil then reduce the heat and simmer gently. 

STEP 19 Cook, covered for 20 minutes without stirring, ensuring that a gentle simmer is 
maintained. 

STEP 20 Allow to rest for 5 minutes before serving. 

Ingredients 
3 tomato ripe 

1/2 tsp saffron threads 

1 tsp salt 

1 tsp black pepper fresh 

8 lamb cutlets fat trimmed 

1 tbs olive oil 

200 g pork fillet cut into pieces 

1 red capsicum cut into strips 

 

 

250 g fresh beans topped 

125 g chorizo sausage thinly sliced 

1 tbs paprika 

1 tsp chilli flakes 

1 1/3 cup arborio rice 

500 ml chicken stock (liquid) hot 

1 tbs fresh rosemary 

Spicy Meat Paella 
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 Dessert 

Dessert Lasagne 

Ingredients 
4 fresh lasagne sheets 

500 g cream cheese 

250 g dried apricots diced 

150 g dried cranberries 

 

Method 

STEP 1 Soften cream cheese at room temperature. 

STEP 2 Combine softened cream cheese with apricots, cranberries, honey and marsala wine. 

STEP 3 Refrigerate for approximately 1 hour. 

STEP 4 Using an approximately 23 cm x 16 cm shallow baking dish, pour some of the custard into the              
bottom to cover the base, then layer the "lasagne" alternating between custard, crumbled cookies, cream 
cheese mixture and lasagne sheets. 

STEP 5 Finish off with cream cheese mix and crumbled cookies on the top. 

STEP 6 Bake in oven preheated to 180°C (160°C fan-forced) for approximately ½ hour, or until cooked 
through and lasagne sheets are al dente. 

STEP 7 Serve as desired. 

1/4 cup honey 

1/3 cup marsala 

1 tbs vanilla essence 

150 g Oreo biscuits crumbled 

1 L vanilla custard 
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Facts: 
1. There are 5 houses in 5 different colours. 

2. In each house lives a person with a different nationality. 

3. These 5 owners drink a certain beverage, smoke a certain brand of cigar and keep a 
certain pet. 

4. No owners have the same pet, smoke the same brand of cigar or drink the same 
drink. 

5. Hints: 

6. The Brit lives in a red house. 

7. The Swede keeps dogs as pets. 

8. The Dane drinks tea. 

9. The green house is on the left of the white house. 

10. The green house owner drinks coffee. 

11. The person who smokes Pall Mall rears birds. 

12. The owner of the yellow house smokes Dunhill. 

13. The man living in the house right in the centre drinks milk. 

14. The Norwegian lives in the first house. 

15. The man who smokes Blend lives next to the one who keeps cats. 

16. The man who keeps horses lives next to the man who smokes Dunhill. 

17. The owner who smokes Blue Master drinks beer. 

18. The German smokes Prince. 

19. The Norwegian lives next to the blue house. 

20. The man who smokes Blend has a neighbour who drinks water. 

Question: 

Can you determine who keeps fish? 

The German 

Answer: 
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S = START, E = END 

The Interior of the Roman Pantheon 

TRY YOUR HAND AT THIS MAZE …….. 
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 May  June 
1st School  Term 2        

Begins 

2nd - 4th Junction Craft Reunion 

Weekend 

5th & 6th JRC Busy Bee    

Weekend 

16th & 17th JRC Busy Bee Weekend 

& Junction Craft Weekend 

11th - 13th Gascoyne River   

Music Festival 

  

13th  Mothers Day 27th June Council Meeting 

30th Council Meeting   

    

APRIL 2018 
   

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY 

            1 
              

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
              

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 
              

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
School       

Holidays 
Start  

            

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 
    ANZAC Day                

Ceremony at 

Shire Office 

Council 

Meeting 

  

  Tutored  
Craft      

Workshop. 
TBC  

Tutored  
Craft     

Workshop. 
TBC  

30   NOTES: 

      


